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Dear staff, parents and carers, 

During heavy rain on Tuesday 24 June 2025 water leaked into a corridor outside a classroom 
in Building E at Queanbeyan Public School. 

A staff member reported the presence of mould on the ceiling and carpet of the corridor 
directly outside the classroom, and the decision was made to close the corridor and classroom 
while the mould is remediated. 

Students and staff have been relocated to another classroom on the school site to continue 
learning. 

A qualified contractor inspected the Building E roof yesterday (Wednesday 25 June 2025) to 
determine the source of the leak. The department is waiting on the contractor’s advice before 
planning roof repairs. 

Blowers were installed yesterday to begin drying the wet carpet. 

Mould removal will begin once the contractor completes roof repairs and confirms it is 
watertight. 

NSW Health advises that mould is present virtually everywhere, both indoors and outdoors, 
and is part of a group of very common organisms called fungi that also include mushrooms 
and yeast. 

Further information can be found on the NSW Health Mould Factsheet. 

An independent hygienist will inspect the remediation work once it is completed to confirm 
the corridor and classroom can be reopened for usual school activities. 

The health, safety, and wellbeing of all members of our school and the local community are 
our highest priorities. We will keep the community updated. 

Thank you for your cooperation during this important work. 
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